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Update to the below: 
 
It has been confirmed that the pedestrian involved in the road traffic incident in Clondalkin 
this morning, a 75 year old female, has died in hospital. 

 

GSOC responds to referral of road traffic incident in Dublin 22 

GSOC has been informed of a road traffic incident involving a marked garda vehicle, where a 

pedestrian was injured, in Clondalkin, Dublin 22. A team of investigators has been sent to the 

scene. 

The incident was referred to GSOC at approximately 11.30am, having occurred shortly 

before that. The female pedestrian has been transferred to Tallaght Hospital by ambulance 

with serious injuries. 

Traffic diversions are in place at the scene of the incident – the junction of Fonthill Road and 

St. John’s Road – and may remain in place for several hours.  

An update will be given with further details as soon as they become available. 

Anyone with information that may be of assistance to the investigation is asked to contact 

GSOC at 1890 600 800. 

The incident was referred to the Garda Ombudsman for independent investigation in 

accordance with Section 102 of the Garda Síochána Act.  
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Lorna Lee, Head of Communications, Garda Síochána Ombudsman Commission 


